	
Stockbridge Parish Council[image: ]

MINUTES OF THE TRAFFIC PARKING WORKING GROUP 
 MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 15TH March 2022 
AT 5.45PM AT KINGS HEAD HOUSE, 
STOCKBRIGE HIGH STREET, STOCKBRIDGE





	
Present: 		Cllrs			Guy Boney (Chair), 
.			
Member of Public	Mr 			Roger Tym, M Woodhall										 
Apologies:		D Halle			
											 
Clerk:			Belinda Baker 
	

		
TP/21/044 	The Minutes of the meeting of the 15th February were agreed as a true record of the meeting. 

TP/21/045	Cllr Boney noted to the WG that Cllr Bell had felt it necessary to resign due to other commitments. Cllr Boney thanked him for his time and commitment. 

TP/21/046	Cllr Boney addressed the meeting to ask if it was considered appropriate to write to Ms Mandy Ware at HCC and ask if the traffic survey that HCC had proposed would still to be undertaken. He acknowledged that the Clerk had written to Ms Ware to inform her that the parking survey was not supported by the Parish Council and had asked her to halt the implementation on that basis. Ms Ware had acknowledged the reply but had not provided an answer. Cllr Boney was therefore asking whether it was appropriate at this stage to follow up the email from Ms Ware to ask if the survey had been suspended indefinitely.

TP/21/046 	The discussion on this point was concerned with whether it was a good idea to bring up the matter of the survey with HCC or whether it was better to leave things as they were, but the group was in agreement that it would be better to enquire at this stage.    
	 
TP/21/047	Mr Tym said he had been in contact with TVBC about the survey and it had been suggested that the data gathering should include two extra questions for age of respondent and their gender. Mr Tym was in disagreement with this suggestion and the WG agreed with his position.
	
TP/21/048	Mr Tym expressed concern that the solution of using tablets with Survey Monkey would require access to network data. The Clerk said that all that would be required would be access to the wi-fi of the nearest shop. If the interviewers were standing in one spot then all that was needed was to log onto the nearest wi-fi. 

TP/21/049	Mr Tym was also concerned that using technology as a means of capturing the data would put off older volunteers. Mr Woodhall said he would prefer to use a clipboard, pen and paper form. 

TP/21/050	The WG considered that there were merits to both means of data collection and it was possible for both to be used so long as the data from the paper versions could be input afterwards. It was considered likely that there would be a 50% split.  

TP/21/051	The WG agreed that the survey stations should be outside Prego’s, St Peter’s Church, the Co-Op and the Garden Inn. 

TP/21/052	The WG agreed that the survey would start at 10:00am. Each interviewer would do a 2hr session. The intention would be that each interview would take 5min. 

TP/21/053	Mr Tym circulated the list of questions previously agreed by the WG. He said he felt that the question asking how much money had been spent was inappropriate because it could only be asked at the end of the visit. He said it was possible to infer from what restaurants/shops they had visited, how much had been spent. This was agreed.

TP/21/054	Mr Tym said it was important not to ask opinionated questions and said the questions were designed to have yes/no answers or a tick box. 

TP/21/055	Mr Tym said it was dangerous to ask respondents if a fully paid parking regime was appropriate because it was counter-intuitive and respondents would only reply from a personal point of view. 

TP/21/056	Cllr Boney expressed concern on how to recruit the interviewing team.  Mr Tym said that at least 20 volunteers were required. Cllr Boney suggested talking to the traders who would benefit from the findings of the survey. Mr Tym said he would be able to speak to Mr Buck. 

TP/21/057	Cllr Boney said it would be appropriate to ask the Council for volunteers and he would speak to the Council at the next meeting.  

TP/21/058	Recruitment of the volunteers was also agreed to be done through the Clerk’s article in the Benefice magazine and the Council website.   

TP/21/059 	Cllr Boney suggested that the volunteers were fully briefed for them to ask the right questions. This was agreed as appropriate.

TP/21/060	Cllr Boney put forward the dates of Wednesday 27th & Thursday 28th April and Saturday 30th * Sunday 31st April. Mr Tym said these dates would need to be flexible and would be weather dependent.  The dates and flexibility were agreed.

TP/21/061	Mr Woodhall queried if the High Street employees should be interviewed. The WG agreed that this would not be appropriate.  

TP/21/062	It was agreed that residents should be included in the survey.

TP/21/063	Cllr Boney queried if there were different types of people coming to Stockbridge earlier in the week. Mr Tym opined that it was likely to show that more money was spent on the weekends.  

TP/21/064	Mr Tym said it was important to ask where people had come from in order to show that Stockbridge was a destination town. 

TP/21/065	The Clerk noted that the WG had over £800 left in their budget for expenses. She said she would design a form with the agreed questions. Mr Tym said that 4 tablets would be needed. 

TP/21/066	Mr Tym addressed the issue of approaching HCC with information about the survey. He said that HCC could be informed in a light, informal way. He said the advantage would be that they could not claim they unaware of the survey later. He said it was important to be seen to be informing but not consulting. 

TP/21/067	Cllr Boney asked that if HCC announced they would not be holding a survey would there still be the need to undertake this one. The WG agreed that this survey would still be important. Not only would it provide data that could be used if HCC ever decided to do a survey in the future but it would also inform the TVBC Local Plan which described Stockbridge as a 2nd tier commercial centre. 

TP/21/068	Actions agreed by the Working Party   
1. The Clerk was asked to write to Ms Ware to enquire if HCC still intended to hold a survey. 
2. TVBC’s suggested questions on age and gender were not appropriate.
3. Local wi-fi could be used to access the internet with the tablets on the High Street when the survey was taking place.
4. If interviewers preferred to use clipboards, pen and paper forms then this should be made available. 
5. The survey stations should be outside Pregos, St Peter’s Church, the Co-Op and the Garden Inn. 
6. The survey would start at 10:00 and each interviewer would do 2hrs. 
7. The question asking how much money had been spent was not appropriate.
8. The interviewers would need to be recruited via the website and Benefice magazine. The Council and traders would also be asked.  
9. The survey would be held 27/28th & 30/31st April but the dates were weather dependent. 
10. High Street employees were not required to be interviewed. 
11. The Clerk would draw up a form for the paper questionnaires.
12. HCC would be informed that the survey was taking place. 


Meeting closed at 7.00pm. Cllr Boney thanked the attendees.
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